
REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES 
DEPARTMENT OF BUDGET AND MANAGEMENT 

MIMAROPA REGIONAL OFFICE 

August 26, 2021 

MA. LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO IV 
Regional Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Regional Office 
Roxas Boulevard Manila 

Dear Director Ferrer: 

This has reference to Executive Order (EO) No. 138, s. 2021 dated June 1, 20211  
and its Implementing Rules and Regulations (IRR) mandating the national 
government agencies (NGAs) to prepare their respective Devolution Transition Plans 
in view of the full devolution starting FY 2022. 

In this regard, may we know the status of your agency's DTP and request the 
submission of the same to this Office through DBM MIMAROPA's email address: 
dbmro4b(adbm.gov.ph, not later than September 1, 2021. 

Attached herewith is Annex A of EO 138's IRR for your reference. 

We look forward to your continued support and cooperation as we empower the 
Local Government Units in providing basic services and facilities to their constituents 
towards nation building. 

Thank you. 

Very truly yours, 

ARIA ANGELITA C. CELLS 
Director IV 

'Full Devolution of Certain Functions of the Executive Branch to Local Governments, Creation of a 
Committee on Devolution, and for other Purposes 

DBM MIMAROPA Regional Office, 2nd Floor CSP Building, 815 Quezon Avenue, Brgy. Sta. Cruz, Quezon City 
Telephone No. (02) 374-7268 I Telefax No. (02) 374-7269 I eMail: dbmro4b@dbm.gov.ph  I www.dbm.gov.ph  

g 	I of 1 


	00000001

